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We, the class of 1998, would
like to recognize an outstanding
person. She first came into our
lives when we were in fifth
grade. Since then she’s been
our teacher, our advisor, and
our friend. She has helped us
through many things- home-
coming floats, concessions,
prom, graduation, and so much
more. She’s a willing ear and a
helpful hand. As our
homeroom advisor she was one
of the first people we would see
every morning, it was always
nice to see her bright, smiling
face to start out the day. She
will be missed not only by our
class, but by the rest of the
school as well, because this
was her last year. We feel
privileged to have been able to
learn and grow as individuals
under her guidance. Therefore,
we dedicate the 1998 yearbook
to you, Mrs. Schanzenbach.
Thanks for all of the memories!
-The FHS Class of 1998
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Senior Class poll

1. Most Accident Prone . Most Likely To

Brian & Jeccieg

. Biggest Moochers
Nathan & Jeccieg

. Class Snoozers
Jecee & Joccicg

. Biggest Flirts
Nathan & Jeccies

. Cockiest
Nathan & Joni

. Best Laughs
Brian & Anne

. Most Jdeal Dates
Chric & Anne

. Moodiest
Travie & Joni

. Teacher’s Pets
Warren & Janel

10. Wildest Hair
Travie & Lynn

11. Class Clowns
Nathan & Joni

12. Riggest Dreamers

Brian & Jeccieg

Succeed
Daniel & Janel

. Friendliest

Chris & Janel

. Best Attitudes

Daniel & Janel

. BRiggest Actor/

Actress
Daniel & Janel

. Most Musical

Chric & Anne

. Most Athletic

Warren & Joni

. Most Dramatic

Travis & Lynn

. Most Mechanical

Travie & Lynn

. Best Smile

Daniel & Anne

RBest Eyes
Travie & Anne

. Best Dressed

Nathan & Anne

Hardest Worker

Out of School

Travis & Joni

. Most Gullible

Brian & Jeccieg

. Most Organized

Chric & Janel

. Most Unorganized

Daniel & Jeccies

. Most School Spirit

Daniel & Janel

RBiggest RBlushers
Travie & Janel

. Most Talkative

Daniel & Joni

. Most Timid

Chrie & Anne

. Most Sociable

Jocee & Jeceieg

. Biggest Storytellers

Brian & Joni

. Busiest 9n School

Warten & Janel

. Teacher’'s Terrors

Daniel & Joni

. Neat Freaks

Cheic & Janel
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Richard Achen
Elizabeth Fonder
Suzanne Giovannettone
Alisha Groop

Christina Heilman

Dustin Jung
Neil Karjalainen
Justin Kopetsky
Jonathan Larsen
Lindsay Maunu

Ryan Riggs

Betty Jo Rohwedder
Travis Schaunaman
David Schlosser
Twyla Sumption

Derek Sumption
Bridget Torrence

Not Pictured
Mitchell Wilson

JUNIOR CLASS




SOPHOMORE CLASS

Derik Bretsch
Justin Brotzel
Dalton Dosch
Jonathan Fonder
Rachel Inches

Robert Jenson
Kimberley Kinslow
Seth K]lpf'cl

Ryan Kolb
Jennifer Kopetsky

Michael Mardian
Darlene Napton
Liisa Nixon
Michael Schmit
Emily Sheldon

Nicole Storm
Leon Voeller
Lindsey Voeller




Adam Achen
BJ Deuter
Trista Bunke
Joel Hielman
Eric Jenson

Kayla Johnson
Craig Karjalainen
Josh Larsen
Leslie Nilson
Dwight Pehl

Adam Rahja
Brett Riggs
Jennifer Schmidt
Jennifer Storm
Josh Underberg

Jared Voeller
Jessica Winther

FRESHMEN




8TH GRADE

Brandon Bain
Jason Bender
Kayla Damgaard
Misty Mahlke
Jon Mardian

Jessica Ness
Benjamin Pitz
Erin Schleder
Brian Schlosser
Justin Schmidt

Jordon Torrence




Rebecca Achen
Eric Bergan
David Bretsch
Jessica Brotzel
Cody Bruns

Cody Clark
Brittney Klipfel
Christina Kopetsky
Amanda Ness
Matthew Nixon

Shaina Riggs
Taylor Rystrom
Trinity Rystrom

Andy Schaunaman
Jessica Schmidt

Nicole Underberg

7TH GRADE




Back row: Jason Jenson, Becky Torrence, Jessie Powell, Dionne Van Meter, Teacher Mrs. Ellefson, Melissa Yorks, Cody
1- Mahlke; Middle row: Elizabeth Rahja, Jessica Heilman, Rachel Emery, Ashley Huettl, Ashley Jung,
Amanda Sutton; Front row: Joshua Dennert, Matthew Gustafson, Logan Voeller, Wyatt Wilson, Leif Martinson

Back row: Tyler Parsons, Jared Middleton, Trent Huettl, Colby Cantwell, Craig Larson; Front row: Kassie Storm,
Teacher Mrs. Hegge, Danielle Taylor, not pictured: Justin Ellefson.




al |
Back row: Alex Hart, Kelsea Barondeau, Jamie Bain, Samantha Cruse, Teacher Mrs Bergan, Joel Torrence;
Middle row: Corley Hertel, Megan Dutenhoffer, Hope Martinson, Reva Graves, Diana Huett]. Lacey Voeller,
Front row: Ryan Bergan, Justin Hart, Jesse Brooks

Back row: Alex Jone, Carli Ellwein, Mickey Schlosser, Kelli Nixon, Teacher Mrs. Ullrich, Cody Gustafson;
Middle row: Chelsea Dutenhoffer, Shrylle Mikkonen, Kara Daamgard, Melissa York, Brittany Schlosser, Christa
Haas; Frontrow: Casey Dennert, Brandon Taylor, Travis Dallenbach, Travis Hart, Erik Nixon




Back row: Nick Schaunaman, Ethan Emery, Mathew Huettl, Mikayla Barondeau, Teacher Mrs. Heis, Elizabeth Earl,

Jacob Perry, Lucas Stoddard; Front row: Jamie Hart,C ristopher Lindquist, Christian Christianson, Blain Mikkonen,
Jessica Walworth, Renee Graves.
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Back row: Ashlie Nilson, Nathan Maunu, Matthew Jung, Teacher Mrs. Brooks, Ashley Gunther, Kelli Hart, Carson Ellwein;
gf Middle row: Kathryn Groop, Landon Voeller, Matthew Forsting, Brianna Cantwell, Taylor Christianson, LF. Brixey,
Frontrow: Christopher Paulson, Wyatt Sumption, Andrew Wolter, Catlin Zinter, Allie Worthy.




Kindergarten & Speclalists

Top: (left) A happy little
bulletin board that
brightened up the Special
Ed. Room. (right) Speech
specialist Angie Sevigny
prepares for a day of
special activities.

Bottom: Teacher Mrs.
Wallien; (back row)
Timothy Engelhart,
Mathew Heine, Steven
Taylor, Dustin Storm, Kyle
Hoisington, Bryson
Geflre; (middle row) Matt
Haas, Jamie Parsons,
Chelsy Podoll, Caylee
Holmes, Dustin Johnson;
(front row) Micah
Christianson, Toby
Dollenbach, Lee Brixey







Community Forward Activity

Last year teachers Teresa
Schanzenbach and Cynthia Rall
started a committee formed by
community members from
various age groups. This group
became known as the Commu-
nity Forward(CF) Committee.
Other members include John
Sumption, Edgar Head, Donna
Sumption, Carol Sheldon, Jim
Bain, Scott Campbell, Gary
Huettl, and student representa-
tives Josh Underberg, Jennifer
Kopetsky, Emily Sheldon, and
Ryan Kolb.

Through surveys given to
community members, it was
decided that the purpose of this
committee was beautification,
community education, and
entrepreneurship. Under beauti-
fication, a greehouse, inner-city
park area, and flower parts
were planned. Community
education included the pre-
school, junior and senior
shadowing, computer educa-
tion, a shelflist of library books,
cultural awareness, and histori-
ography. The fifth grade busi-
ness fair, a greeting cards
business, and the colorcamm
were the planned projects under
entrepreneurship.

Along with all of the projects
mentioned above, the Commu-
nity Forward group also made
the three communities of
Barnard, Frederick, and
Westport into Gold Communi-
ties.

TOP: Community Forward members: Ryan Kolb, Donna Sumption, Jennifer Kopetsky,
and Edger Head attend a Northern Plains Premium Beef meeting. MIDDLE: Gary
Huettl, Cynthia Rall, and Donna Sumption are three members of Community Forward

who work with the Four Directions Designs business. ABOVE: Sophomore biology
students started plants for their greenhouse in the science room.




Four Directions

Designs,

Four Directions Designs was
the name chosen for the first
student entrepreneurship in our
school. The Community For-
ward sponsored the business
venture. Three adults from
Community Forward, Donna
Sumption, Gary Huettl, and
Cynthia Rall, are the adult
managers for the business. Suzi
Giovannattone is the head
student manager. Other stu-
dents are operation managers,
sales managers, and designers.

embers ol the graphics art club are (top
to bottom): Dwight Pehl, Emily Sheldon,
Jennifer Kopetsky, Ryan Kolb, Suzi
Giovannettone, Josh Underberg, Alisha
Groop, and Brett Riges.

UPPER LEFT: Donna Sumption and Liisa
Nixon demonstrate how the color cam
operates to two visiting instructors.
ABOVE: Ryan Kolb finished pressing the
design on a t-shirt. LEFT: The Four
Directions Designs business holds a
regular meeting.




Historiography

Four Senior students took on ~s
the challenge of compiling a #
historical book for the first time b
in Frederick High School

history. The four students were
Christopher Maunu, Daniel

Podoll, Anne Sheldon, and

Janel Walworth. With the help

of their advisors, Mrs. Maunu

and Mrs. Brokaw, the students
interviewed many citizens in

the surrounding areas, such as:
Merlon Kotila, Arnold Martilla,
Marie Kotila, Al Bussian,

Raymond Sumption, Leroy

Podoll, Doyne Jensen, Delilah
Taskerud, Ester Graves, Martha
Martel, and Helen Rexinger.

The students chose a topic that
interested them. The topics

were changes in agriculture

(Daniel Podoll), country

schools (Anne Sheldon), Savo

(Chris Maunu), and gypsies

(Janel Walworth). They put in

a lot of hard work, dedication,

and perserverance. This was a

once in a lifetime chance for

these four individuals.

¥

Top: Anne Sheldon and Janel
Walworth are doing scans and
pull-outs as they prepare for the
final draft of the Historiography

magazine.
Middle: Daniel Podoll inter-
views Al Bussian about his
experiences with the changes in
agriculture.

Bottom: The Historiography
students: Anne Sheldon, Daniel
Podoll, Janel Walworth, and
Chris Maunu.




Connection Made to Finland:

The fascinating world of technol-
ogy certainly came to the Elm
Valley School District this year
when a connection from
Frederick was made to Finland.
The fifth graders and their instruc-
tor, Ann Hegge, participated in
the event. On Thursday, February
12, 1998 the telecommunications
allowed the Barnard students,
who met in Frederick before
school, to visit and see the
Finland students,who were
meeting after school in Finland.
Chris Haar from the Aberdeen
Development Corporation
assisted with the overseas con-
nection. Annikki Martilla was
present to help clearify any
communication difficulties that
occurred. Bryan Nelson from
KSFY covered the event, which
was on the 6:00 news that night.
The fifth grade students had been
E-mailing their Finnish keypals for
months before they actually got to
see the students on the TV
screens. Mr. Getty was a great
leader in arranging the meeting.

TOP: Annikki Martilla assists students
with Finnish language. Mr. Barondeau and
Chris Haar are in control of the connection
to Finland. BOTTOM: Maxine Kinslow
writes down the names of those in
attendance with the event. Fifth grade
students , Ann Hegge, Chris Haar and
Annikki Martilla helped with the event.




' 8 Senior Class Trip '98

On March 16, the senior class traveled to Pierre to visit the state capitol and other interesting sites.
The day started early. The bus left Frederick at 6:30 am. When they got to Pierre, their first stop
was the magnificent capitol building. They got a tour and then they were able to do some site seeing
on their own. They met up with their classmate Chris who was serving as a Senate Page.

After the stop at the capitol, they took a tour of the Cultural Heritage Center. From there, they
traversed for a tour at the Women'’s State Penitentiary. “It was a wonderful experience, until my
mishap in the mud,” laughed Janel Walworth.

On the way home, they stopped at Bob’s Steak House in Gettysburg. When asked about his adven-
tures there, Nathan Bakeberg remarked, “I was very relieved when I took the last bite of my 18
ounce steak.”

TOP: The
senior class
poses for a
picture on the
grand marble
staircase at
the capitol.
Back row:
Mr. Quimby,
Jesse Holmes,
Chris Maunu,

. Brian Jenson,

% Travis Olson,

Jesse Weig;
Middle row:
Nathan
Bakeberg,
Jessica
Nilson,

| Warren
Sumption,
Daniel Podoll,
Anne

- Sheldon;
Front row:

~ Joni Napton,

~ Lynn Huettl,
and Janel
Walworth.
BOTTOM: A
view of the
Senate
chamber
taken from up
in the Gallery.




State Legislature Page

In January of this year, one of

Frederick High School’s seniors

obtained a unique honor. Chris

Maunu was selected to serve South

Dakota as a Legislative Page during

the 73rd legislative session. He was

in Pierre from January 25th to Janu-

ary 30th. There were a couple of

steps in the process of being selected

to serve. Chris first had to contact

one of the legislators in our district

(District 2). Then after Senator H.

Paul Dennert agreed to be his spon-

sor, Chris filled out the application

that the Legislative Research Council

sent to him. He was then notified of

his selection and the makeup of his

duties.

After a three-hour orientation meet-

ing of Sunday, January 25th, the work

week began. Chris began his day at

7:30 a.m., and it ended at roughly

6:00 in the evening, depending on

how long the session lasted. There

were various duties in his job. They

included: picking bills (organizing

bills and placing them in legislator’s

bill books), delivering journals

(booklets that showed what happened

on the previous legislative day),

delivering calendars (explained what Page Christopher Maunu, leads the South Dakota State Senate in the pledge of
was on the agenda for that day), allegiance.

bringing bill status reports to com-  all happen,” he explained. about the entire experience of
mittee rooms, answering telephones  During floor duty, several his honor, Chris said he viewed
in the Senate chamber, running pages would sit at the front it as a learning experience.
errands, and floor duty. According to of the Senate while session  “You cannot completely learn
Chris, floor duty was the most enjoy- was going on. Ifalegisla-  about South Dakota’s govern-
able aspect of his work at the capitol. tor would need an errand ment from a book. It takes an
“ delighted in floor duty, because it ran, he or she would experience like mine to really
gave me a better understanding of motion and one of the find out how everything

how our laws are made by actually pages would go see what works.”

witnessing it and helping to make it  they needed. When asked
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LITTLE PALS PRESCHOOL

\ L]

For the first time ever,
Frederick High School is
currently home to a preschool
class that meets Monday,
Wednesday, and Friday after-
noons. Little Pals Preschool
was helped to get started with a
grant from South Dakota’s
Program for Rural School and
Community Renewal. Last
year’s art room had been
transformed into a children-
friendly environment. The
change is really quite amazing'
Murals of Winnie the Pooh and
friends have been painted on
the walls, among other things.
They have also been concen-
trating heavily on the skills
needed for kindergarten, which
includes numbers, names, and
writing skills. Every week
there is a new theme followed
throughout the week and, also,
a new letter of the alphabet is
featured regularly.

The first class of Preschoolers include BACK ROW from left to right:
Assistant teacher - Stephanie Sumption, Kayla Haas, Derek Barondeau,
Stefani Sumption, Tyler Sumption, Spencer Rall, Chelsea Zinter, Casson
Campbell, Krista Stoddard, Luke Schaunaman, and Teacher - Stacy
Sumption. FRONT ROW: Alyxis Perry, Abby Sumption, Sabrina
Bressette, Brian Sumption, Mariah Gustafson, Kelly Storm, Taylor
Lynde, Lexy Voeller, Shannen Maunu, and Alex Bretsch.

The preschoolers performed at the Christmas concert with the song “Rudolph the Red-
Nosed Reindeer.” They even dressed up with red noses and antlers!




AH in Precchool

Top: Assistant teacher
Stephanie Sumption
helps Spencer Rall and
Tyler Sumption make
their gingerbread
houses. Middle:
Teacher Stacy Sumption
smiles as Luke
Schaunaman, Solotia
Heintzman, Chelsea
Zinter, and Casson
Campbell decorate their
gingerbread houses.
Bottom: The
preschoolers’ ginger-
bread houses finally
finished.

The preschoolers have been
very busy this year. They have
been working together with the
freshman art students. One day
a week, the art students will
teach some type of art to the
children. Some of the projects
they’ve worked on include
gingerbread houses, stockings,
and body traces. The
preschoolers had fun making
their wonderful creations and
the high school students en-
joyed helping them. All in all,
it turned out to be a great year
of firsts for preschool!




Art / Music Enrich All Ages

Two of the Elm Valley staff members travel
to complete their week’s teaching activities.
Mrs. Teresa Schanzenbach teaches art at the
elementary as well as at the junior high level.
She tries to follow classroom themes at the
elementary level. Since she is in Barnard two
afternoons each week, the classes are ona
rotation basis to receive art instruction. The
halls often reveal the results of these art
projects.

While the halls might reveal the results of art
projects, across the street in the music room,
Miss Liz Labesky’s students are producing a
variety of musical sounds. She travels to
Barnard two days each week to have indi-
vidual and group band lessons. Thereis a
rotation basis for vocal music with each of the
grades. Both the vocal and instrumental
stydents present their accomplishments at a
Christmas concert and a spring concert.
These concerts have a history of following a
variety of delightful themes. Miss Labesky
also travels to Hecla to be the band instructor
three afternoons per week. Her Elm Valley
high school band and chorus students meet
each week to prepare for concerts, prepare
for contests, while pep band members pre-
pare for ballgames.

TOP RIGHT: Seventh
graders display their names
drawn in a new art form.
MIDDLE RIGHT: Sixth
graders display one of their
classroom study art projects.
RIGHT: All elementary
students took their turns
performing their musical
numbers at the Christmas
concert with Miss Labesky as
their director.




Northstar Room

In the fall of 1997, a
great feature was added to the
town of Frederick. The Eighth
grade art class, under the
guidance of Mrs.
Schanzenbach, created what is
known to the average citizen as
the “Northstar Room.” They
redecorated the room at the
Legion by painting the walls
and making murals. Now, any
fan or athlete can be easily
amused in the room by playing
pool, shooting darts, dancing,
listening to music, playing
foosball, playing video games,
eating, or by just hanging out.
Spending time at the Northstar
Room is a great way for stu-
dents to express their team
spirit while having fun. It is
definitely a positive place for
Frederick and Hecla’s youth to
spend their free time. When
asked what he thought was the
best feature of the Northstar
Room, Daniel Podoll quoted,
“It’s where all of the hot
women hang out!” Other
students had different re-
sponses. “It’s a place where
you can safely go have a great
time. With the redecorating job
completed, it makes a person
feel even more welcome,”
explained senior Chris Maunu.

Top: Travis shows off the Northstar
helmet display on the wall.

Middle: Travis and Chris get “jiggy” with
the jukebox.

Bottom: Chris tries his darndest to shoot it
in the hole.




Science Fair Achievers

Students from the seventh grade
science, eighth grade science,
ninth grade physical science, and
sophomore biology classes i
participated in the 1998 science -

fair. Plaques (created by the Four ' : m

Direction’s Designs business) and T n' L

some savings bonds were pre- -

sented to the winners. The [ - [y -

catagories and place winners MUCH PROTE
were as follows: Botany--1st > IN YOUR MLk
place-Liisa Nixon(15), 2nd B y
place-Jenny Kopetsky(6), 3rd
place-Jason Bender(13), and
savings bond winner was David
Bretsch(2), Chemistry--1st place-
Jessica Winther(4), 2nd place-
Christina Kopetsky(12), 3rd
place-Rachel Inches(1), and
savings bond winner Jessica
Winther;, Physical Science--1st
place-Adam Achen(14), 2nd
place-Adam Rahja(8), 3rd place-
Jennifer Schmidt(10), 4th place-
Erin Schleder(16), and savings
bond winner was Cody Clark(9);
Biology--1st place-Emily
Sheldon(3), 2nd place-Jenny
Storm(5), 3rd place-Josh
Underberg(11), and savings bond
winner was Emily Sheldon;
Consumer Affairs--1st place-
Lindsey Voeller(7), and 2nd place
Matt Nixon. These winners
attended the NSU Science Fair
held on March 26, 1998.







HOMECOMING

Homecoming 1997 was an
event to remember. The theme
this year was “Natural Disas-
ters.” This proved to be quite a
challenge in picking ideas for
floats, since there are so many
natural disasters to choose
from. But the Juniors floated
to the top of the pack with their
winning design,“Tidal Waves.”
The Seventh grade and Sopho-
mores also had very unique
ideas with their “Snow” and
“Falling Stars” floats.

In order to get into the spirit of
homecoming week, the student
council chose different dress-up
themes for each day. Monday
was Gangster/Hippie Day,
Tuesday was Military Day,
Wednesday was Creative Hat
Day, Thursday was Pajama
Day, and Friday wrapped it up
with School Spirit Day.

This was the first year that the
Hecla Elementary participated
in the annual homecoming
parade. It united the two
schools during this time of
homecoming spirit.

Even though the game was lost,
the week was a total success.
Homecoming 1997 was defi-
nitely NOT a “Natural Disas-

Top: The Junior Float “Washes Away the Wildcats™” complete with a moving wave.
Middle: The Seventh grade float “Freezes the Wildcats in Their Tracks.” Bottom: The
Sophomore float “Burns the Wildcats.” Michael Mardian was the driver. Left: Hecla’s
elementary was part of the parade this year. Shown are the 1st and 2nd graders.




Coronation

Top: “Cheerleaders” Justine, Sethrina, and
Roberta entertain the crowd by attempting to brush
their teeth.

Middle: Sophomore football players, Mike
Schmit, Jon Fonder, Derrik Bretsch, and Dalton
Dosch wait to be kissed by their mothers.

Bottom right: 1997 Homecoming Royalty Joni
Napton, Janel Walworth, Queen Anne Sheldon,
King Warren Sumption, Daniel Podoll, and Nathan
Bakeberg. In front are the crownbearers, Caylee
Holmes and Matthew Haas.

After the parade festivities, everyone gathered in the gym
for coronation. The FHS band performed a rousing selec-
tion of pep band music to entertain the crowd while they
waited for the candidates to appear. The crowning of the
king and queen was delayed because of 1996 homecoming
king, Nate Deuter, who had car trouble and also forgot his
pants! Things finally got underway and the candidates
were introduced. They were Nathan Bakeberg, Joni
Napton, Daniel Podoll, Anne Sheldon, Warren Sumption,
and Janel Walworth. The crown bearers were Caylee
Holmes and Matthew Haas. Before the crowning of the
king and queen, a few skits were performed. Three “cheer-
leaders,” Justine, Sethrina, and Roberta were assisted in
brushing thier teeth, eating cereal, and drinking water. It
was quite humorous to watch their troubles performing the
simplest of tasks. Next, the actual cheerleaders got the
crowd going with the cheer “If You Wanna Win Tonight.”
Then it was time for the Sophomore football players to
guess what cheerleader was kissing them. They were
blindfolded and sprayed with perfume. Then they got a
kiss and when they took off their blindfolds they discovered
it was actually their moms doing the kissing. Finally the
big moment had arrived. The 1996 homecoming queen;
Christina Olson, crowned the 1997 homecoming queen,
Anne Sheldon. Then Nate Deuter awarded the 1997
homecoming king, Warren Sumption, with a medal.
Homecoming 1997 was a time to remember.




One-Act Play

“Just Desserts” was the title of

this year’s one act play. It was

an audience participation

murder mystery gbout a charity | l]rgi;z’;:lf_:";t:‘ﬁ‘m
bake-off with a bit of comedy ) : contestants, Edna Mae
laced throughout to spice things ) o Carter, Margaret Mason,
up. The small cast consisted of : ' ;CI‘ZIO(};:IBM“S"‘}‘MM» o
Kim Kinslow as “Miss : - Judge Cogsworth discuss
Peabody,” a retired school ¥ —ady the rules of the charity bake-
teacher who orgaru'.zed the e ;’;I'nom Scooter Bright
charity event. Daniel Podoll . flirts with Judge Cogsworth
was “Judge Reginald P. ' L

Cogsworth,” a grouchy old

curmudgeon who meets his

maker at the end of scene one.

Emily Sheldon was “Edna Mae

Carter,” an old maid librarian.

Janel Walworth played “Marga-

ret Mason,” a high society

dame. Anne Sheldon played

“Lucy ‘Scooter’ Bright,” a ditsy

blonde nail salon owner.

At the end of scene one when

the judge died mysteriously,

Miss Peabody and the three

contestants were left to solve

the crime on their own. The

audience participated by find-

ing differnt clues to help Miss

Peabody. The killer turned out

to be Edna Mae Carter, who

poisoned the judge because he

killed her cat Moo-moo.

After the play, a real bake-off

was held. Winners in different

categories were given aprons

made by Four Directions

Designs.
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Over Achievers

Top: (left) Senior Hall lockers are decorated for the upcoming
State B Basketball Tournaments. (right) Warren Sumption and
Nathan Bakeberg were awarded basketball honors

Middle: (lefl) Warren Sumption was awarded with a football
honor. (right) One of the many signs to cheer on the basketball
team at Districts

Bottom: Mr. Whaley works with the students going to math

contest after school




1997 Snow Queen Contest

The 1997 Frederick Snow

Queen Pageant that was held on

November 28, provided a night

of “Cowboys and Angels.” The

MC, Christie Mikkonen got the

crowd going with a monologue

about shopping. After the

introductions and welcomes, it

was time for the candidates to

be escorted on to the stage by

Warren Sumption and Justin

Kopetsky. The Junior candi-

dates were Jennifer Storm,

Leslie Nilson, Jessica Winther,

Kayla Johnson, Trista Bunke,

and Jennifer Schmidt. The From left to right: First runner up, Jennifer Storm; Leslie Nilson, Junior Snow Queen,
Senior Snow Queén candidate  Jessica Winther, Kayla Johnson; Senior Snow Queen, Janel Walworth: Trista Bunke; and
was Janel Walworth. The first  Jennifer Schmidt.

grade girls kicked off the

entertainment with a song. The

rest of the entertainment in-

cluded ballet dancers, square

dancing, and a piano solo.

Next came the unveiling of

Frosty. To the surprise of the

audience, Frosty turned out to

be Mara Hart. The 1996 Junior

Snow Queen, Nicole Storm,

gave her farewell speech and

crowned Jessica Winther the The newly crowned Queens Jessica Winther and Janel

new 1997 Junior Snow Queen.  Walworth smile happily after the ceremony.

Christina Olson, the 1996
Senior Snow Queen was on
hand to give her farewell
speech and to crown Janel
Walworth the new 1997 Senior
Snow Queen. Both girls went
on to the state competition in
Aberdeen. They both had a lot
of fun meeting new friends and
participating in the weekend’s
activities.

Pkt







ORAL INTERPRETATION

For the third consecutive year,
coach Tonya Zinter got the FHS
Oral Interp team off to a good
start.

This year the team traveled to
one meet at Northern State
University before attending the
District competition. At the
local competition there was
only one run-off in the Humor-
ous division between Twyla
Sumption, Kim Kinslow, and
Suzi Giovannettone. The
students who advanced from
locals to districts included:

Anne Sheldon and Janel i B
Wal w - Ki K I Above: Back row: Janel Walworth, Anne Sheldon, Kim Kinslow, Adam Achen; Front row: Twyla
alworth, duet, Kim Kinslow, Sumption, Jennifer Kopetsky, and Suzi Giovannettone.

humorous; Jennifer Kopetsk L Bottom Left: Kim Kinslow got the crowd laughing with her humorous selection at parent’s night.
petsKy. P

oratory; and Adam Achen Bottom Middle: Jennifer Kopetsky performs her oratory piece at parent’s night.

. R . : Bottom Right: Adam Achen does his rendition of Shakespeare’s “Hamlet.”

interpretation of serious plays.

Jennifer Kopetsky was the only

member to advance to the

Regional competition. She also

received the honor of being

named alternate for the State

contest.
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DO you have your pages |
f inished yvet?” ask Janel :
Walworth and Anne Sheldon.l

Atlan ’*:'v

Yearbook

Yearbook staff members earn
money for the publication ofthe
book by selling magazine sub-
scriptions. They try to reach a
goal with their magazine sales in
order to keep the price of selling
the yearbooks to a fairly low
amount. Once money is earned,
they proceed to plan the year’s
book, take pictures, write their
stories and develop their publica-
tion. With spring delivery dates,
deadlines seem to be hard to
achieve, but with team effort,
these goals can be met.

The year started with a large
staff since seniors, juniors, and
sophomores can become staff
members. Janel Walworth and
Anne Sheldon were co-editors
and took the responsibility of
compiling the final pages. Staff
members were to complete the
photography and writing of the
pages. With all the extra-curricu-
lar activities for students to
participate in, finding time for the
yearbook staffto meet and spend
quality time was difficult.

TOP TWO: Students listen as Steve Charon presents the magazine program for selling. ABOVE LEFT: Janel Walworth and Anne
Sheldon compile final pages. ABOVE RIGHT: Elizabeth Fonder, Liisa Nixon, and Kim Kinslow plan their pages.




Concerts, contest, hard
work, and fun. This was
the scenario for this
year’s chorus. The year
started off with work on
the Christmas concert
and practicing for All-
State chorus.

The All-State chorus
members for this year
were Daniel Podoll,
Chris Maunu, Betty
Rohwedder, and Eliza-
beth Fonder. This was
Daniel’s fourth year as
an All-State chorus
member, so he received
a certificate awarding
him of this honor. This
year’s All-State chorus
concert was held in
Rapid City.

For the Christmas
concert the chorus sang
three songs, “Little
Drummer Boy,” “Ding
Dong Merrily on High,”
and “Sing a Joyful Song
of Christmas.” When
the Christmas concert
was finished, the group
was able to have a little
fun and sing some
karoke. Soon, however,
they were back on track
working on music for the
spring concert.

There were 40 chorus
members this year, 31
girls and only 9 boys.
\A

Chorus
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Top: Front row left-right: Amanda Ness,
Trista Bunke, Jessica Brotzel, Nicole
Underberg, Trinity Rystrom, Matt Nixon,
Taylor Rystrom, Kim Kinslow, Rachel
Inches, Liisa Nixon. Second row: Erin
Schleder, Misty Mahlke, Becky Achen,
Jessica Schmidt, Travis Schaunaman,
Daniel Podoll, Kayla Johnson, Kayla
Daamgard, Jessica Ness. Third row:
Darlene Napton, Twyla Sumption, Suzi
Giovannettone, Richard Achen, Ryan
Riggs, Chris Maunu, Shaina Riggs,
Brittney Klipfel, Chrissy Kopetsky. Back
row: Nicole Storm, Alisha Groop, Betty
Rohwedder, Elizabeth Fonder, Chrissy
Heilman, Lindsay Maunu, Bridget
Torrence, Jenny Kopetsky, Emily Sheldon,
Anne Sheldon. Not pictured: Justin
Kopetsky and Janel Walworth.

Bottom: All-State chorus members from
left; Daniel Podoll, Chris Maunu,
Elizabeth Fonder, and Betty Rohwedder.




Band

The band spent the year practicing hard for pep band, concerts, and contests. The Christmas concert
was a huge success for the band. They worked hard to prepare for it and it turned out well. The
theme of the Spring concert was “Forever Polyester.” It was a flash from the past. A few of the
band students attended music contest at Northern State University. Those who attended were Jon
Fonder and Josh Underberg who performed a saxophone duet. Elizabeth Fonder and Jenny
Kopetsky did a flute duet. Janel Walworth, Anne Sheldon, and Alisha Groop performed a clarinet
trio. Jenny Kopetsky also did a flute solo. Elizabeth Fonder, Lindsay Maunu, Chrissy Kopetsky,
Shaina Riggs, Jenny Kopetsky, and Brittney Klipfel were part of a flute ensemble. The band had a
unique opportunity of combining with Hecla’s band for the District basketball tournaments. “It was
amazing to hear both bands joining forces. It really blew me away,” said Anne Sheldon. Along with
this they put on several fund-raisers to raise money for the band trip to Minneapolis in May. They
sold wreaths, candy bars, and boxed chocolates. It was a year the FHS band will never forget!!!

Top: (6th row) Craig Karjalienan, Jennifer Storm, Ryan Kolb, Travis Schaunaman, Emily Sheldon, Brett Riggs, Cody Clark; (5th row)
Ryan Riggs, Warren Sumption, Dwight Pehl, Robert Jenson, Derrik Bretsch, Jennifer Schmidt, Cody Bruns, David Bretsch; (4th row)
Josh Underberg, Adam Rahja, Brian Jenson, Seth Klipfel, Justin Brotzel, Betty Rohwedder, Rachel Inches, Eric Bergan, Andy
Schaunaman; (3rd row) Daniel Podoll, Chris Maunu, Jon Fonder, Dalton Dosch, Suzi Giovannettone, Liisa Nixon, Becky Achen,
Jessica Schmidt, Darlene Napton, Amanda Ness; (2nd row) Brittney Klipfel, Shaina Riggs, Janel Walworth, Anne Sheldon, Jessica
Brotzel, Jessica Ness, Alisha Groop, Christina Heilman; (1st row) Chrissy Kopetsky, Elizabeth Fonder, Lindsay Maunu, Bridget
Torrence, Leslie Nilson, Misty Mahlke, Jessica Winther, and Jennifer Kopetsky. (Not pictured: Justin Kopetsky)

Bottom: FHS band performs at the Christmas concert under the direction of Liz Labesky.




BOOKS MOVED!
The books are gone!

Gone from their old - \ J )
location to a new one | lL ' " A ll ; “':*

J ¥

that is. The library was

moved from the second r !
level north side location J \M " 4 5
to the second level west

room during the sum- | ﬂ I e m I l-I’

mer months to make

room for an expanded ‘ J ’7’ ‘l‘l ‘ul

computer lab. The new
library site has better )
lighting from the J u m
windows and is warmer -"
than the old site. .
Some study halls : - L .
were held in the library \ “
and the rest of the hours \l
it was open for student
research. The daily
newspapers are still one
of the hottest items of
interest in the room.
Mrs. Rollo watched
over the library each
morning. She also went
to the Barnard center
library about one day
every other week to
keep things filed cor-
rectly. The bulletin
boards and upkeep of
the library by Mrs.
Rollo was greatly
appreciated. Plants,
located throughout the
building, were also
watched over and many
were contributed by
Mrs Rollo. :
Frop RIGHT: Books were relocatedm

floor west room for students to use for research or

| enjoyment. MIDDLE RIGHT: Mrs. Rollo attends | S—

l to filing duties as she so faithfully watches the | ischiess gunﬁprdamages signs, (7
library during morning school hours. RIGHT: One endangers people

| of Mrs. Rollo’s bulletin boards this year included | '

| Lhe alumni clips 5hovm ABOVE: PlanS adorned

worrmerar 5




Internet Projects Prevail

Internet access is now avail-
able to students. They waited
for several months
before it was hooked up to the
twelve new computers. Before
that time, only one computer
was available for internet
research and it was almost next
to impossible to get onto that
machine. Microsoft Office was
used for classroom presenta-
tions, especially the power
point segment of this software.
Sounds were taken off the
internet and imported into the
powerpoint presentations to
some nice effects. Powerpoint
presentations were prepared for
an integrated project with
Apollo 13. Chemistry students
also prepared a Powerpoint

presentation. _
The new computers with the new

NT network provided the students
with greater capabilities than were
ever available before. With the speed
in the changes in technology, it
presents a problem for schools to try
to keep up.

TOP LEFT: Junior students research on
the internet for their Apollo 13 project.
LEFT: Suzi Giovannettone is creating a
Corel draw design for Computer II class.
ABOVE: Jon Larsen and Mitch Wilson are
using the internet to research for projects.




Old Network Relocates

The computer lab this year
was moved to a new area in the
school. Knocking out the wall
between the library and the
assembly room made plenty of
room. With more space,
Frederick High School was able
to purchase twelve new
compaq computers that offered
many new and interesting
features. The old IBM comput-
ers made up one side of the lab.

The students were familiar
with these machines and found
them easy to use. They were
eager, though, to try out the
new computers and have a
chance to learn about the
different kinds of files and
options offered.

One thing that the students
were able to use was a scanner,
which allowed scanning pic-
tures or photographs onto the
computer. With this tool, one
can easily make personalized
Christmas cards or even
WANTED posters, both of
which the students made in
order to become familiar with
the equipment. A couple of
students were able to take
pictures with the digital cam-
era. These pictures could be
imported into the computer
directly from the camera
without the hastle of develop-
ing negatives. The volleyball
programs were made using this
method.

Powerpoint was another new
feature that the students got to
work with. This kind of file TOP: The same machines agd networkof the old computer lab have moved to a different room. The
allows one to combine action, room is even carpeted. MIDDLE: Mrs. Barondeau helps Dwight Pehl with the processing for the

sound. and text in one file in color cam activities. TOP: Trista Bunke, Kayla Johnson, and Jennifer Schmidt complete a computer
’ assignment with the old network.

order to create a presentation.
The junior English class used
this file to create storyboard
presentations of Apollo 13, on
of the books they read during
the year.

The new lab was exciting to
work with. It was also benefi-
cial to,some members of the
community. Postcards and
tickets were a couple of the
things produced by the students
in the new lab for other
people’s use. It also allowed the
students to use their own
creativity to see what different
projects they could come up
with on their own.




New Network Adds Zest

The new
network has
given students
the chance to
experience
creative,
manipulative
software. With
such added
ability, students
may create a
wide range of
documents,
reports, pre-
sentations, etc.
Mrs.
Barondeau is
the keyboard-
ing, Computer
I, and Com-
puter II instruc-
tor. Mrs. Rall is

the computer
coordinator.

TOP: Twelve new
machines were
added to the new
lab. MIDDLE:
Mrs. Barondeau
advises as Dave

|| Schlosser works
out a new
program.
BOTTOM:
Lindsay Maunu
completes a
Computer 11
assignment.




Vocational

The students that attended
Vocational this year were kept
very busy. They were involved
in cooking, building, typing,
and much more. Some of the
students were part of an extra-
curricular group called VICA.
Jesse Holmes was the president
for the 97-98 term. Those
participating in VICA had
several fundraisers, such as
selling fruit to raise money for
different activities.

The students attending this year
were: Nathan Bakeberg,
Warren Sumption, Travis
Olson, Jessica Nilson, Lynn
Huettl, Jon Larson, Elizabeth
Fonder, Richard Achen, Derrik
Sumption, Dustin Jung, Brian
Jenson, and Jesse Holmes.

/.uuuu

SIS Top: Nathan Bakeberg works on a

project in Precision Manufacturing.
Middle: Dustin Jung plots out his
strategy before he plunges in.
Bottom: Vocational students
prepare for the drive to Aberdeen.
They are (from left to right): Jon
Larson, Dustin Jung, Derrik
Sumption, Warren Sumption, Jesse
Holmes, bus driver; Clemence Braa
Nathan Bakeberg, Jessica Nilson,
Travis Olson, and Brian Jenson.
Not pictured are: Lynn Huettl,
Elizabeth Fonder, and Richard
Achen.




SUPPORT STAFF

Top: (left) Mr. Getty and Mr. Barondeau
discuss bus routes with the Elm Valley bus
drivers prior to the first day of school.
Pictured clockwise from lower left are:
Clemence Braa, Carol McCullough, Mr.
Getty, Mr. Barondeau, Earl McCullough,
and Lela Tveit; business manager. (right)
Mrs. Sumption works with the elementary
children at Barnard. Middle: (left) The
Bamnard cooks always prepare a well-
balanced meal. They are Jan Bender and
Faye Gunther. (right) Our new janitor,
Richard Bakeberg always keeps our school
looking clean. Bottom: (left) Laurel
McDowell always takes time in her busy
day to give you a smile. (right) The
Frederick cooks, Marv Luoma and Donna
Crawford, always serve their delicious
creations with friendliness.




——

Top left: The Frederick and Barnard Faculty listen intently to
a speaker at inservice last summer.

Top right: Mr. Whaley works out a tough senior math
problem on the board.

Middle left: The teachers found themselves becoming the
students at the summer inservice.

Middle right: Miss Labesky counts up the money from the
band’s candy sale.

Bottom: Mrs. Brokaw and Mrs. Barondeau talk things over in
the computer lab




Administration
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Mr. Barandeau, our high school principal, is hard at work at his desk. Is that a pop you're drinking
during school hours?!?

L

The Elm Valley school district
will be losing Mr. Getty after this
year. He has served as our
elementary principal for 10 years
and as superintendent for 13
years. He has brought many
advancements into our school and
community, such as the
telecommunications system. He
will be greatly missed.

Business manager, Lela Tveit, is hard at work in her office.




School
Board

In attendence at this
school board meeting are
school board members:
Janet Riggs, Judy Bretsch,
John Sumption, Dennis
Kinslow, and Deb
Schlosser, Lela Tweit-
business manager, and
Superintendent-Leighton
Getty. Seated behind
board members are Bill
Gustafson, Matt
Gustafson (sixth grader
representing the newly
organized 5th and 6th
grade student council ) and
Ann Hegge.

............‘...........................
Recognizing Mr. Getty
If one were to display awards on a shelf of accomplishments
for Leighton Getty, Superintendent, a large space would be
required. Included on this shelf would be the first time in
existence endeavors such at the North Central Area Intercon-
nect (NCAI). Such a telecommunications system had been a
dream of Mr. Getty’s for over ten years. This year, to have
used such a system to connect to Finland had to give him great
pride. Another dream of Mr. Getty’s was fulfilled by the
beginning of the Hi -Tech modules. These technology units
travel between schools in the area giving many students the
chance to experience working with items too expensive for
single schools to purchase. Being a leader in an active special
ed. coop, where they organized some very successful before-
school-year inservices (as well as many other successful
ideas), and to be instrumental in organizing an athletic coop
are only a few of his many additional accomplished deeds.
Mr. Getty has received numerous awards and just to mention a
few would be to name the Little Red School House Award and
The Leadership in Technology Award.
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SURVIVING DI SAPPOINTMENTS

The 1997 football season was a
disappointing yet experiencing
season. With six of the Northstars
(three seniors) suffering injuries
and missing out, the Northstars
were left quite short handed. The
Northstars went 0 - 8 after losing
their season opener to Faulkton.
This also eamed the Northstars last
place in the Lake Region Confer- -
ence.

The defensive attack was led by
senior Warren Sumption with 143
tackles. He was followed by
Juniors Dustin Jung with 110 in
four games and Justin Kopetsky
with 69

Warren Sumption also led the
offensive attack with 805 total
yards, followed by senior Nathan
Bakeberg with 174 total yards.
Junior Dustin Jung acquired 137
total yards.

Next year the Northstar Football
Team is looking to be back in the
LRC championship chase with
many of the younger players
gaining experience and eaming a
spot in the line up with the injuries
of the upperclass men.

ABOVE: The Northstar defense attempts to block a Monarch punt.

Faulkton
Britton

Ipswich
Roslyn
Northwestern
Doland/Conde
Langford
Warner

NORTHSTAR'S

1997 SCOREBOARD

US THEM
12 42
08 42
16 34
20 36
00 20
12 34
06 38
00 43
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Varsity football players include (from left to right): FRONT ROW: Coach-Terry Nelson, Kyle Heinrick, Perry
Dinger, Nathan Bakeberg, Warren Sumption, Derrick Dinger, Daniel Podoll, and Coach-Kevin Quimby. ROW
TWO: Justin North, Dustin Jung, Levi Dinger, Jon Larsen, Justin Kopetsky, David Schlosser, Ryan Riggs,
and Jeremy Skoglund. ROW THREE: Student Manager-Kim Kinslow, Jon Fonder, Derik Bretsch, Dalton
Dosch, Mike Schmit, Adrian Daly, Mike Stearns, and Rich Achen. ROW FOUR:Student Managers-Brett
Riggs and Dwight Pehl, B.J. Cantwell, Josh Larsen, Aaron Dinger, Nick Caspers, Camara-Joel Heilman,
Statisticians-Jennifer Storm, Linsdey Voeller, and Liisa Nixon. (Not pictured statistician-Trenia Rexinger and
camera-Robert Jenson. )




TOP: Dustin Jung drives for
a few extra yards going for a
first down. MIDDLE LEFT:
Justin Kopetsky and Ryan
Riggs stop the Warner
running game. MIDDLE
RIGHT: The Northstar
defense attempts to stop the
Monarch running game.
BOTTOM LEFT: Dustin
Jung and Perry Dinger
pursue the tackle of the
Monarch running backs.
BOTTOM RIGHT: Justin
Kopetsky runs with the ball
after receiving the handoff
from quarterback Levi
Dinger.

Junior high Northstars includes(left to right): FRONT ROW: Coach-Terry Nelson, Opie
Dahlman, Eric Willhouse, Justin Schmidt, Ben Pitz, Jordon Torrence, and Coach-Kevin
Quimby. ROW TWO: Nick Leigh, Eric North, Eric Bergan, David Bretsch, Ryan Elsen,
Cody Bruns, Student Manager-Brett Riggs. ROW THREE: Daniel Elsen, Jon Mardian, Cole
Heinrick, Brian Schlosser, Tanner Knecht, Luke Daniels, and Adam Heinrick.




Northstar Girls Basketball

The Frederick-Hecla girls basketball team had another successful year,
finishing the season with a record of 12-8. From Frederick this year, there
were five girls participating. They were Joni Napton, Lindsay Maunu, Jenny
Kopetsky, Darlene Napton, and Jenny Schmidt.

Mrs. Karla Karst of Hecla replaced her husband, Dan Karst, as assistant
varsity and head junior varsity coach while he was in Hungary on duty for the
Army Reserves. Several girls were able to have reasonable playing time and
gained valuable experience this year.

“We had to play through a lot of adversity this year mainly due to injuries and
iliness. Because of this, we had a hard time finding continuity. Overall, the girls
handled things pretty well and we made it to the district championship game
for the first time in several years.” said coach Uttermark.

TOP: Coach
Uttermark goes
over a play during
a timeout.

MIDDLE
RIGHT: Lindsay
Maunu shoots the
trey during
district action.

MIDDLE LEFT:
The “Stars watch
as a shot goes up.
BOTTOM:
Counterclockwise
the team is: Coach
Uttermark, Nicole
Daniels, Lindsay
Maunu, Joni
Napton, Michelle
Bruns, Rachel
Daly, Elizabeth
Slaight, Teanna
Winburn, Emily
Elsen, Missy
Bruns, Jacey
Skoglund, Andrea
Zastrow, and
Jennifer Schmidt.




Northstar 1997 Scoreboard

US THEM

Britton 54 42 Doland/Conde 53 28
Edmunds Central 50 59 Leola 52 58
Harold 54 18 Warner 45 60
Roncalli JV 62 133 Eureka 5258
Langford 61 44 Langford 56 44
Roslyn 43 37 Leola 44 55

Bristol 61 54

Northwestern 55 Selby % 3N

Summit 6 40 Bristol 36 25
Ellendale 56 Northwestern 36 47

Waubay

MIDDLE LEFT: Jennifer
Schmidt and Jacey
Skoglund box-out for the
rebound. MIDDLE
RIGHT: Emily Elsen puts
up a shot. BOTTOM
LEFT: Lindsay Maunu
concentrates on her shot.
BOTTOM RIGHT: The
bench looks on anxiously
during district action.




Northstar Volleyball

The Frederick-Hecla Northstar volleyball
team started the season off with a winning
attitude, but the motivated team couldn’t
quite “serve up a victory” for the first few
games. Before each game, it was common
for the crowd to hear the Northstars shout
“Together Everyone Achieves More,” from
the team huddle. Even though the
Northstars didn’t win many games, they
played well, came together as a team, and
learned from their motto. The team learned
that there is no “I” in team, and that you

have to work together in order to be suc-
cessful. Our first victory was a home game

against Roncalli Junior Varsity, with the
score being 2-0. There were many close
games that they played, but they came up
short in the long run. From November 24,
1997, to February 14, 1998, the Frederick-
Hecla Northstars volleyball team gave
everything they had every day in practice,
especially during our “ten minutes of
torture”, and improved immensley from
the year before, and never ever gave up..
At districts, which were on February 14th

Varsity Team
Back Row I-r: Coach Brenna Lavold, Briget Torrence,

Nicole Storm, Joni Napton, Darlene Napton, Christina Heilman, Jennifer Schmidt, Stat. Kim
Kinslow, Nicole Daniels, Assis. Coach Melissa Waddell. Front Row l-r: Jennifer Kopetsky,
Lindsay Maunu, Elizabeth Slaight, Alisha Groop.

at Eureka, the Stars started the day off
with a victory over Selby with a score
of 2-1. Their next game was against
Eureka. They fought a hard battle but
lost with a score of 1-2. Continuing on
with their jouney, they again had to play
against Selby. They had a well deserved
victory with a score of 2-0. Then in the
semi-final round they once again had to
play Eureka. The Stars suffered a tough
defeat with this season ending game
with a final score of 0-2. Even though
they ended up 3rd in districts, the
coaches and players were happy with
how everyone had performed for the
season. With the help of the coaching
staff which included: Brenna Lavold,
Melissa Waddell, and Sheldon
McGorman, we were able to learn more
about the game of volleyball through
their various past experiences, learn
more about each other, make new
friends, and of course have FUN! The
Stars are anxious and can’t wait, for
next year!




Season 1997-1998
Jogether

Lveryone
Achievec

Upper Left: Joni Napton, Nicole Daniels, and Elizabeth Slait are getting ready to spike the ball as Linday Maunu sets the
ball. Middle Left: Junior Varsity Team: (back row) Jessie Schmidt, Brittany Klipfel, Kayla Damgaard, Shaina Riggs,
Misty Mahlke. (front row) Christina Kopetsky, Becky Achen, and Erin Schleder. Middle Right: This group picture was
where the team would huddle and say things like “Ah Stars, Team, Ace, Shave, and Finao. (above) A perfect display of
the team when they are down and ready. This picture shows our eagerness, talent, and determination.




Northstar

A season that started out in agony
ended in ecstacy when the Frederick-
Hecla Northstars advanced to the State
B Tournament for the first time as a co-
op. It was Frederick’s first trip since
1967, and Hecla’s first since 1994,

It was rough going for awhile as two of
the team captains began the season on
injured reserve, recovering from inju-
ries incurred during football. Both
recovered, however, and made excel-
lent contributions. Derrick Dinger was
the team’s leading scorer and
rebounder, averaging 18 points, 9.6
rebounds, and 2.6 assists per game.
Jeremy Skoglund

Basketball

averaged 2.8 assists per game.

The other three co-captains also had out-
standing seasons. Warren Sumption paced
the “Stars in assists and steals, averaging 11.3
points, 5.2 assists, and 4.1 steals per game.
Nathan Bakeberg poured in 11.3 points per
contest and also grabbed 5.5 rebounds per
game. Collin Shelton scored 7 points a
game, dished out an average of 2.9 assists a
game, and stole the ball an average of 3.5
times. Dinger and Bakeberg led the squad in
shooting as well, with averages of 48% field
goals, 79% free throws, and 49% field goals,
and 79% free throws, respectively. Justin
North also chipped in with 5.7 boards per
game.

NORTHSTARS
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The Northstars include: (back row ) Coach Terry Nelson, Jesse Frohling, Tim Lloyd, Perry Dinger, Derrick
Dinger, Nathan Bakeberg, Justin North; (middle row) Jeremy Skoglund, Ryan Riggs, Warren Sumption,
Dustin Jung, Jordan Widstrom; (bottom row) McLane Mertz, Neil Karjalainen, student manager Robert

Nelson, Adrian Daly, and Collin Shelton.




During the post-season Frederick-Hecla
avenged three of its regular season losses by
beating Doland-Conde and Warner to claim
the District 2B title, and later handling
Roslyn to win the Region 1B championship.
The “Stars suffered disappiontment in the
State Tournament, however. Coming in as
the 8th seed, they put up a valiant struggle

before suc-

Season Extended

cumbing to top-ranked and undefeated
Midland. In the consolation bracket,
Frederick-Hecla lost to Castlewood, and
then battled Geddes to the finish before
finally coming out on the short end and
finishing in 8th place. When asked about the
tournament, Ryan Riggs commented, “It was
a great experience. You got to meet a lot of
spectacular athletes.”

Opponent

Waubay
Northwestern
Ellendale
Edgeley

Oakes
Langford
Bristol
Ellendale
Leola
Edmunds Central
Veblen/Rosholt
Northwestem
Britton
Doland/Conde
Roslyn
Lemmon
Wamer

SCOREBOARD

Opponent

Langford
Leola

District 2B Toumament

Doland/Conde 63
Wamer 60

Region 1B Championship
Roslyn 55
State B Tournament
Midland

Castlewood
Geddes

Above: (back row) Jesse Frohling, Jake Ruenz, Seth Klipfel, Andrew Heinrich, Tim Lloyd, Aaron Dinger, Troy
Telin, coach Jason Uttermark; (front row) Dalton Dosch, Mike Schmit, Adrian Daly, Mike Stearns.




DISTRICT 2B TOURNAMENT PHOTO COLLAGE

Above: Warren Sumption dishes off the outlet pass after
“aggressively” grabbing a rebound. Above Right: The
Frederick-Hecla contingent celebrates after a big basket.
Below: The ‘Stars battle down low for the possession.

ML £
S @ Above: Sumption drives past a Warner
= \,——\ defender.




REGION 1B CHAMPIONSHIP COLLAGE

Above: Bakeberg contemplates the
pass to Sumption. Below: Inan
eerily similar pose, Bakeberg throws
up the jumper.

Above: Warren Sumption
shoots the jumper over a
Roslyn defender. Below:
Nathan Bakeberg attempts to
evade a blocked shot.




1998 STATE B BASKETBALL

-

Above Left: Neil Karjalainen applies the pressure defense to a
Castlewood defender. Above Middle: Dustin Jung attempts the front
end of a 2-shot foul. Above Right: Here is Ryan Riggs, accepting his
medal for an 8th place finish.

Above: Jung looks anxiously
for an open man to defend.

Above: Warren Sumption tosses up the fadeway over a
7 host of Midland defenders.




TOURNAMENT COLLAGE

Above: Warren Sumption takes a jump shot from the corner.
Below: Nathan Bakeberg plows his way in to throw up the hook
shot.

Above: Neil Karjalainen waits to seec whether or not his shot
will fall. Below: Bakeberg thinks about driving past the
Castlewood defender.




Cheerleading

During the summer of 1997 all of the cheerleaders
came together to choose new uniforms to compli-
ment the new school colors. They then attended
several cheerleading camps.

The football cheerleaders for this year were Betty
Jo Rohwedder, Elizabeth Fonder, Alicia Krueger,
and Twyla Sumption. They did a great job of
getting the crowd going at those cold football
games.

Once again, the co-op has benefitted the basketball
cheerleaders. Elizabeth Fonder, Twyla Sumption,
and Suzi Giovannettone cheered for the junior
varsity team. The varsity squad consisted of Roch-
elle Zastrow, Michelle Bruns, Teanna Winburn, and
Alicia Krueger.

Many times all of the ladies could be seen together
putting up signs, practicing together, and putting
together half-time routines.

A highlight for the basketball cheerleaders this year
was being able to cheer at the State B tournaments.
The week of State B’s, they decorated the schools
and got everyone into the spirit. It was a great year
for cheering!

Top: The basketball cheerleaders form a pyramid during the school song. They are (top) Michelle Bruns, (middle) Rochelle Zastrow,
(bottom, from back to front) Alicia Krueger, Elizabeth Fonder, and Twyla Sumption. Not pictured Teanna Winburn.

Bottom Left: The junior varsity basketball cheerleaders were: (in back) Twyla Sumption, (front left to right) Suzi Giovannettone, and
Elizabeth Fonder.

Bottom Right: The football cheerleaders were: (in back) Twyla Sumption, Betty Rohwedder, (in front) Alicia Krueger and Elizabeth
Fonder.




Booster Club Assists Youth

TOP: Diane Bruns collects the money for the pre-game supper.
Rich Bakeberg heads to the gym to watch another great basketball
game. MIDDLE: Margaret Sumption, Gayle Bakeberg, and Laura
Torrence were three of the many who helped sponsor the pre-

The Northstar Booster Club
consists of parents of students
involved in Northstar sports.
These members work to earn
money for needed uniforms or
sports items as well as doing
good deeds for the students.
Some of the activities at
Frederick involved sponsoring a
supper before a basketball game,
conducting a raffle for two woven
lawn chairs, and compiling and
selling cookbooks. On the
Sunday of the welcome home for
the boys basketball team from the
State B tournament, they had
decorated cakes and food for all
participants.

game supper. ABOVE RIGHT: Decorated cakes were served for
the Northstars upon the return from the State B’s.. ABOVE
LEFT: Leo Martilla made the two woven chairs raffled by the

booster club.




ibea/ical‘ecj lo t/Le C)/ézd:s of 1998

As we look into the future,

Our minds slowly drift,

To the past that we remember
And the journey short and swift.

We remember how we started,

All standing scared and shy.

And here we are again

With our futures shining in our eyes.

The world has opened up it’s doors
And is beckoning us inside

Here we must part our paths,

And until we meet again, say goodbye.

We’ll never forget the faces

Of those we’re leaving behind.
We’ll carry them with us
Forever in our hearts and minds.

The tinte has finally come

To spread our wings and fly,

To live the lives we’ve dreamed of,
And sadly say goodbye.

From: Janel J. Walworth
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